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Notice 
3rd Notice of Teaching Arrangement for the 2nd Semester of Academic Year 2021/2022 

 
Dear Undergraduate Students, 
 
We would like to announce that all teaching activities will continue to be conducted in 
face-to-face teaching mode from 10 February 2022. Students should pay close attention 
to the Announcement of the Special Webpage against Epidemics of the Health Bureau 
of the Macao SAR (https://www.ssm.gov.mo/apps1/PreventCOVID-

19/en.aspx#clg17610). 
 
We expect some students to return home during the Lunar New Year Recess period. If 

these students cannot return to the University on schedule due to the preventive 
measures implemented by the Macao SAR Government, they will be required to notify 
the Registry in details ASAP via email (registry@um.edu.mo). The University will take 
their situations into consideration. If the application is approved, the University will offer 
special class arrangements for these students, otherwise they will be considered ABSENT. 
According to the General Rules Governing Bachelor’s Degree Programmes, student who 
is ABSENT from a course for more than 20% of the teaching period in the aggregate 
will NOT be allowed to take the final examination and will receive a failing grade. 
 

Classroom Teaching 
(face-to-face teaching mode) 

Online Classes 

 Macao SAR, Mainland China, Hong 
Kong SAR and Taiwan students; 

 International students who are 
currently in Macao or permitted to 
enter Macao. 

 International students who are not 
permitted to enter Macao. 

Students are required to attend the face-
to-face classes on campus during the 
classroom teaching period and the 
requirement of 80% class attendance on 
the said period will be applied as normal. 

These students’ class attendance will not 
be considered but they will still be 
required to meet the participation 
requirements advised by the teachers 
concerned. 

 
Should you have any further queries, please feel free to contact us at email: 
registry@um.edu.mo or tel.: 8822 4007 during office hours. 
 
We wish you every success in the Year of the Tiger! 
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